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Printed by: Adding Value Solutions, Unit 66, Alloa  
Business Centre, Whins Road, Alloa, FK10 3SA. 

And Laurel Bank, Harts Lane, Burghclere, Newbury, RG20 9JN. 
M : 07768 653017 T : 0870 360 7000 F : 0870 360 7001 

E : stephen@addingvaluesolutions.co.uk  - W : www.addingvaluesolutions.co.uk 

MORRIS MINOR REGALIA MORRIS MINOR REGALIA MORRIS MINOR REGALIA MORRIS MINOR REGALIA ----    DORSET BRANCH DORSET BRANCH DORSET BRANCH DORSET BRANCH     

Polo Shirts -various sizes / colours: £10 each 

Baseball Caps: £9.50 each 

Fleeces £20.00 

Sweatshirts £14.00 

Beanie Hats  £8.50 

Assorted Gree(ng Cards Packs of 6: £7.00 per pack or 

£1:35 each card. 

Large Cards -Asst £1.50 each 

Postcards of Corfe – £0.50 each 

Picture Mugs - £5.99 each. 

 

Beaulieu Money Boxes £5.00 each 

Placemats £4.99 each 

Mousemats £5.99 each 

Keyrings £1.99 each 

Notepads £1.00 each 

Ceramic Traveller Money Box £12.50 Ea 

NEW Ceramic Traveller Money Boxes £9.50 

Morris Minor Car S(ckers £ 1.00 each 

2008 Club Event DVD £3.00 

Many thanks to John Blake 
and Sue Harrington for this 
month’s rear view (left). 
Can any church spotters 
out there identify the church 
rising out of the roof of 
Sue’s Smoke Grey 2 door? 
(answer below). 

The church is at Tarrant Crawford. 

FOR SALE. 
2 door Morris Minor (with non-
transferable reg) £2,500.00 Tre-
vor Dolman - 07860 229194 
(Midlands)   
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Dorset Branch of the Morris Minor Owners Club 
Helping to preserve the post war Morris Minor in the  Dorset area and beyond 

The MMOC Dorset Branch  
was founded in 1977 by Graham Melly and chaired in the early days by Aubrey Batt. It is a Branch of the National 

Morris Minor Owners Club but has its own accounts and organisation (see Constitution for further details) We meet 

on the first Wednesday of every month (7:30 for 8:00) at the Bournemouth Electric Club, Broadway Lane, BH8 

0AA. We have an active calendar of events throughout the year – particularly in the Summer months when we 

attend many rallies and other shows. The monthly Clubnight is an opportunity to meet the other enthusiasts and 

enjoy a presentation or other activity organised by the Committee.  

 

Membership currently costs £10 per year,£12.50 for joint membership.  

Please ask Branch Secretary if you  require a copy of the Dorset Branch Con-

stitution .For more details contact Laurie Blewer on  01202 522673 or John 

Jenkinson on 01202 576690  

Advertising: Cars or spares for sale or wanted £5 per entry 

(Free to members). Traders advertisements: £30 per year. 

FRONT COVER FRONT COVER FRONT COVER FRONT COVER     
The front cover this month shows the gathering at the Breamore 
Steam up recently as part of the Aubrey Batt Run earlier in 

May. 

http://www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk 

Committee Members 2009-10: 
President: Graham Jarvis (07914 637429) 
Chairman: John Jenkinson (01202 576690)  

Secretary: Laurie Blewer (01202 522673, 07947 525884) 
Treasurer: Jacky Wood (01202 573501).  

Membership Secretary – Des Waller (01202 573403) 
Events Organiser/H&S Supervisor – Neville Gerry (01202 

747687) 
Newsletter /Website Editor: Brian Wood (01202 573501) 

( brian@dorsetmmoc.co.uk ) 
Non Committee posts: 

Raffle Coordinators: Chris Tilly and Val Palmer 
Spares Manager: John Bainbridge (01258 458749) 
Regalia Manager: Richard Cyster – (01202 526660) 

Catering Executives:  -Sue Blewer, Lyn Gerry 
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Norman J.Kimber 

D.S.A. Approved Driving Instructor 

Full theory training given 

Pass Plus Scheme Available 

Discounts for MMOC Club members 
Tel 01202 779092  Mobile 07889 461262 

DAVID SMITH MOTORS 
Est 1978 

21 TELFORD ROAD, FERNDOWN, INDUSTRIAL ESTATE, 

WIMBORNE, DORSET 

BH21 7QS. TEL: 01202 871858 

MoTs Cars & Motorcycles 

ALL CLASSIC VEHICLES WELCOME 

Parts made or 
repaired for Clas-
sic Vehicles 

3, Telford Road,  

Ferndown Industrial Estate, 
 Wimborne, Dorset, BH21 7QN. 

Tel: 01202 871143 

Fax: 01202 897045 

DISCOUNT FOR CLUB MEMBERS  

(MUST SHOW CARD) 

A1 WELDING 
Specialising in Morris Minors & mechanical work. 

No Job too small. 
 Contact: 

Terry House 

07889 380760 or 
 evenings after 

6pm 01929 480260 

Old AutosOld AutosOld AutosOld Autos    
Old, Interesting and Classic Cars in any condition 

BOUGHT AND SOLD 
Paul 07890 096907, Ken 07814 385781 

old_auto@yahoo.co.uk 
Open Friday and Saturday or by appointment 
970 Wimborne Road, Moordown B’mth BH9 2DF 

(next to A.J.Autos) 
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Please let me know if you no longer wish your ad to be included in the newsletter/website. Editor. 

FFFF O RO RO RO R     SSSS A L EA L EA L EA L E     &     WWWW A NT E DA NT E DA NT E DA NT E D     &     CCCC L U BL U BL U BL U B     N OT I C E SN OT I C E SN OT I C E SN OT I C E S     

BRANCH REBATE SCHEMEBRANCH REBATE SCHEMEBRANCH REBATE SCHEMEBRANCH REBATE SCHEME    
 

You may be aware that the branch receives a financial 
rebate according to the numbers of national MMOC mem-

bers who attend the monthly clubnights. We therefore need 
to update our records so that we can take advantage of this 
scheme. Please would you advise Des Waller (or any Com-

mittee Member) of your MMOC membership number and 
renewal date and make sure that you sign the attendance 

sheet at the clubnights.   Thank you. 

Dorset Roofing Services Ltd 

All roof work undertaken – large or small 
Domestic, Industrial, Commercial, New Build, Conversions, Mainte-
nance, Chimney Removal, Leadworks, uPVC,Fascia Soffit, Gutter 

Replacement 
Mark 07894 090279, Phil 07921 199816 or 01202 523587(office) 

MORRIS MINOR SPARES MORRIS MINOR SPARES MORRIS MINOR SPARES MORRIS MINOR SPARES ----    
DORSET BRANCH DORSET BRANCH DORSET BRANCH DORSET BRANCH     

Please order from;- John Bainbridge, 334 Bourne-
mouth Road, Charlton Marshall Blandford, Dorset 
DT11 9NJ  Tel (01258) 458749. Or see at Club 

Meetings. (The stock list is shown on the website 
www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk) 

BULL MOTIF SPARES 

TEL/FAX:01386 831755 FAX/ TEL:01386 831716 

Email: bullmotif@btconnect.com 

Reardene Workshops, Cleeve Road,  
Middle Littleton, Worcs, WR11 5JR 

Mail order – same day despatch. Mention 

MMOC number  

MARKHAM GARAGE 
 

� 01202 522140 
168 MARKHAM ROAD, CHARMINSTER 

BOURNEMOUTH, DORSET, BH9 1JE 
 

SPECIALIST IN SERVICING & REPAIRS 
TO CLASSIC & VINTAGE VEHICLES 

 
PROPRIETOR: ARTHUR COX 

FOR SALE: 
1966 Morris Minor, MOT’d, Rose Taupe with 
red interior, 62,000 on the clock from new, 
£1,950 ono John J on 01202 576690 0210 

FOR SALE Trailer (Small) 3’ 

x 4’ with wooden sides and 
back trailer board with electrics 
and triangles etc, £55 John J 

on 01202 576690 0709 

 

FOR SALE: 
1966 Morris Minor Convertible, KWO 56D MOT 
12m, Old English White with black interior, 
Taxed and named ‘Edna‘ very good condition 
with 4 new wings recently, £3,000 ono Jenny 
07977 668483 (Coventry) 0610 

WANTED  Combi-Camp trailer tent with awning 

etc, all in reasonable condition. Preferably the Combi 
Camp PLUS model. Neil Mitchener 07754761255 
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••••    Clubnight activity:Clubnight activity:Clubnight activity:Clubnight activity:    

••••    Fashion Exhibition or QuizFashion Exhibition or QuizFashion Exhibition or QuizFashion Exhibition or Quiz    

InsideInsideInsideInside    

The Dorset Branch Newsletter is published on the first Wednesday of the 
month and sent by post to paid-up members. It is also available for free 
download from the Internet usually about 10 days before the clubnight. 

Next clubnight:Next clubnight:Next clubnight:Next clubnight:    
Road run to Ringwood MuseumRoad run to Ringwood MuseumRoad run to Ringwood MuseumRoad run to Ringwood Museum    
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Radio Sales, Repairs & Servicing 
J. Fred Greenwood, MSc, 
MIM, C.Eng, NMTF 91, Keyhaven Road, 

Milford on Sea 
Lymington, 
Hampshire 
SO41 0TF 
Email:jfg@tesco.net 
Tel: 01590 645872 

Valve & Car Radio 
Specialist 

EEEE D I T O R I A LD I T O R I A LD I T O R I A LD I T O R I A L     
Hello all and welcome to the June issue of the newsletter. A couple of out-
ings last month to report on – namely the Aubrey Batt Memorial run to 
Breamore for the Steam up and the first outing of the new Branch Flag (see 
front cover). The weather was a bit cold and overcast – but importantly, no 
rain. The Beaulieu Spring Autojumble was next (middle of May) and again 
the weather was quite kind to us. The Branch had its usual stand right next 
to the MMOC stand and we did our best to promote the marque and the 
Branch. It was noticeable, however, that there was little support for the Mor-
ris Minor with no Minor parts dealers in attendance. I lost count of the num-
ber of times people remarked on the lack of such stands when they worked 
out I was interested in Minors. If there had been a spares stand, I reckon 
they would have had a very good weekend! There appeared to be a few 
technical issues with the ‘online’ newsletter last month, which hopefully were 
sorted quickly – and thanks to those of you who let me know. –  Brian. 

NNNN OWOWOWOW     THATT HA TT HA TT HA T     YO UYO UYO UYO U ’’’’ R ER ER ER E     R E T I R E DR E T I R E DR E T I R E DR E T I R E D     
Some of you may know that I have recently quit my job as a loss adjuster in 
favour of early ‘retirement’. I have been doing the job since 2005 – investigat-
ing domestic subsidence insurance claims. The travelling has increased over 
the years and although I quite like driving (classic car enthusiast – obvious re-
ally!) the novelty has begun to wear off. The plan is to take it easy for a while 
and see how it goes – however, a bit of part time work may be necessary to 
boost the funds when the savings run out! Any donations would be welcome 
though! (just kidding!). I have had several careers since leaving school and 
have managed to ‘re-invent’ myself more times than Madonna. There are 
plenty of things to do around the house (and garage of course) -  so these 
should keep me busy for a good while. But, in deference to my new found 
’freedom’  have now banned any sentences in my earshot that begin with 
“Now that you are retired…”. Brian 
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(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events) 
 
2nd June – Clubnight 
6th June – Surrey Hants Border Show – Milestones Museum 
13th June – Classics at Kingston Lacey (Midget/Sprite club – Charity) 
19th June – Sturminster Newton Show. 
19-20th June – BPPC – Vehicle & Steam Show  Canford Arena 
20th June – HAMMOC Rally – Fort Nelson, Portsmouth 
7th July – Clubnight – Run to Ringwood Museum 
9-11th July – Dorset Branch Rally 
18th July – Breamore – Poole Bay Classics Extravaganza (Club Stand) 
1st August – Lymington Show – Club Stand 
4th August – Talk by Reverend Timbrell 
7-8 Aug – Bygone Days, Brooklands Fm, S.Gorley (nr.Fordingbridge) 
8th August – Mid-Summer Saunter (more info later…) 
1st September – Clubnight– Talk by Peter Vince – recording engineer Abbey 
Road 
5th September – Wessex Classic Car Show – Bovington 
5th September – Isle of Wight Rall 
11-12 September – Beaulieu Autojumble 
18th September– 3 in 1 Run. (TBA) 
25-26th September – Kempton Park Juke Box Madness Show 
26th September – Breamore House End of Season Steam up 
26th September – Area 6 Picnic – Watercress line (Tim Rouse 01420 511285) 
2nd October – Shaftesbury Carnival Display 
6th October – Annual General Meeting 
3rd November – Call My Bluff Quiz 
12-14th November – NEC Classic Car Show 
28th December – Mistletoe Meander – SEB Club – Broadway Lane 

WWWW H A TSH A TSH A TSH A TS     OOOO NNNN ????     http://www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk 

Curvin Transport Ltd 
General Haulage, Warehouse, Storage 

Unit 14 
21 Cowley Road, 
Nuffield Industrial Estate,  
Poole, Dorset, BH17 0UJ 

Telephone:  01202 679369 
    01202 679370 
Fax:       01202 681228          
E-mail: curvintransport@btconnect.com 
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B EAU L I E U  SPR ING  AUTOJUMB L E  B EAU L I E U  SPR ING  AUTOJUMB L E  B EAU L I E U  SPR ING  AUTOJUMB L E  B EAU L I E U  SPR ING  AUTOJUMB L E   

The Branch stand did quite good business over the weekend, we gave 
out loads of Rally invitations and membership packs. Des, above, 
demonstrates the operation of Nev’s brass ‘hooter’ to its new owner. 

JJJJ U L YU L YU L YU L Y     CCCC L U B N I G HTL U B N I G HTL U B N I G HTL U B N I G HT      

We have arranged a run out to Ringwood Museum for July Clubnight, 
so THERE WILL BE NO MEETING AT USUAL VENUE. We will be 
having a light meal and there will be a charge of £4.50 per person for 
the food which will be baked potato and choice of filling with salad. 
Please let us know if you would like to come along, so we can get some 
idea of numbers for the catering. We plan to meet up at the usual time 
and you will be able to have a look around the Ringwood museum as 
well. Details about the museum are available at http://www.rtce.co.uk/ 

and it is situated on the A338 Ringwood to Salisbury Road, off the 
A31. See you there... 
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LLLL E TT E R SE TT E R SE TT E R SE TT E R S     TOTOTOTO     TH ET H ET H ET H E     E D I T O RE D I T O RE D I T O RE D I T O R     

Hello everyone - I shall not be with you at the June meeting; Heather and I will be in 
North Cornwall (Crackington Haven) on a few days holiday.  Incidentally, last week 
we were also on holiday and this time we were in Devon on the edge of Dartmoor and 

self catering in a Scandinavian style wooden 
chalet.  Brilliant!  If anyone wants further de-
tails of this peaceful venue, please talk to 
me at the July meeting or ring me at home 
on 01258 857492. 
The book Club Plus is growing from strength 
to strength - last Club Night we loaned out 6 
books and to demonstrate how diverse is the 
interest, I thought I would give you a run-
down of what members borrowed.  1. Cars 
of the Connoisseur (one of my favourites) a 
60’s publication written by J R Buckley.  2. 
Car Badges.  I know several members col-

lect this memorabilia.  3. Africa in a Jeep.  A 50’s publication of particular interest if 
you have been to that continent.  4. Morris Minor - 60 years on.  An excellent ’dip in’ 
book if you want to read a 2 page anecdote / Alec Issigonis history / whatever, before 
you fall asleep!  5. Mad Motorists - did they really get up to those larks?  6. F W 
Lanchester: the life of an engineer………. 
Once again, if you have motoring/transport/engineering book which you think another 
member may like to read but you do not want to part with - please consider lending it 
into the Book Club Plus for six months.  I promise it will be looked after and returned 
to you in good condition.  Also, should there be a book you want to read but cannot 
locate please tell me about it and I will do my best to get you a copy. 
See you at the July meeting………. 
Derek Shearman 

BBBB OO KOO KOO KOO K     C L U BC L U BC L U BC L U B     P L U SP L U SP L U SP L U S     

Hi Brian, Thank you for the e-mail, I've just printed the newsletter out at last !!!!! I 
downloaded it 3 times but could get no further, I was going to e-mail you about the 
problem but thought it must be a fault my end. David is now a happy bunny with the 
printed out version clutched in his litttle paw. 
We had a nice outing on Sunday 25th on the "Drive It Day ".  Our run started at Sil-
verstone Race Circuit ,only 0.5miles from home ! There were 150 classic cars or ra-
ther there were 3 Minors and 147 other inferior makes. The run was 68 miles with a 
stop for lunch about half way at Sywell Aerodrome which has nice eating facilities 
and a most interesting museum. Great fun and our Traveller "Molly" was much ad-
mired. David is looking forward to seeing Dorset folks at the Auto Jumble day next 
month. (Check – Dave was definitely there – Ed) Best wishes Pam Holton 
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Our resident chief Auctioneer, Roy 
Gale has kindly offered to host a Chari-
ty Auction at the July Rally. The idea is 
that you bring along suitable items to 

be auctioned and these will be sold off 
at about 2:00 on the day . Please bring 
along your stuff  ON THE DAY (details 
below) and let Roy know, how much 
the ‘reserve’ will be and whether you 

wish to either:- 
 

(a) donate the proceeds to the 
nominated Branch Charity, or 
(b) keep the proceeds (less 

10% (minimum) for the charity). 
 

Items should be new or good 
quality second hand items, 

such as car parts or general 
household items etc. 

This is a new idea and it would be appreciated if the mem-
bers could be supportive. Thanks. 

Rally forms have 
been distributed 
and you can get 
them and other info 
from the web site 
Rally page at 
www.dorsetmmoc.c

AAAA U C T I O NU C T I O NU C T I O NU C T I O N     A TA TATAT     BBBB R A N C HR A N C HR A N C HR A N C H     RRRR A L L YA L L YA L L YA L L Y     
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SSSS E C R E T A RY SE C R E T A RY SE C R E T A RY SE C R E T A RY S     R E PO RTR E PO RTR E PO RTR E PO RT     
Good evening and welcome to the June clubnight. It’s hard to believe that we’re half way 
through the year already! I hope everyone found last months talk informative. Next 
months meeting WILL NOT BE AT THE SEB CLUB – we will be holding it at The Ring-
wood Museum. Further details can be found elsewhere in this newsletter. With your 
newsletter tonight should be a charity nomination form. Please fill it in and return it to us. 

I hope everyone enjoyed the Aubrey Batt Memorial Run last month. It was a shame it 
wasn’t a bit warmer but it least it stayed dry. Well done to Eddie and Margaret for win-
ning car of the day and to Helena and Kate for winning the treasure hunt. 

The clubs stand at the Beaulieu Spring autojumble was well received by the public and, 
in fact, we ran out of membership packs! Lots of rally forms were also given out as well 
as regalia being sold. 

We will be having a club stand at The Poole Bay Classics Motoring Extravaganza at 
Breamore House on 18th July and at The Lymington Show on 1st August. I have entry 
forms for both. Please return your forms and entry fees to me and I will send them all off 
together. I will need The Poole Bay forms back tonight though please. Don’t forget the 
theme for the club stand this year is a teddy bears picnic so can I ask that you all try to 
bring something along to liven up the stand. As we won the best club stand award at The 
Lymington Show last year it would be good if we could do it again. Plans for the Midsum-
mer Saunter on 8th August are progressing and booking forms should hopefully be avail-
able next month.  
Entries are coming in thick and fast now for this years Dorset Branch rally. If I haven’t 
done yours yet please let me have it as soon as you can. We will be looking for volun-
teers to help out over the weekend and, of course, we will need cakes and bric-a-brac to 
sell. Please remember that health and safety regulations state that cakes must be 
marked with their ingredients. 
Those of you who were at The Aubrey Batt Run will have seen the new club flag and 
very smart it looks too. We also had it up over the Beaulieu Autojumble weekend but 
when it got damp the printing started to run. It has been returned to the manufacturers 
who have apologised profusely and are arranging for us to have a replacement free of 
charge. 
The order should have gone in by now for the new Dorset Branch grill badges. These 
have taken many months of planning and designing and finding a good firm to make 
them. I hope you will all be pleased with the end result and I look forward to seeing lots 
of them adorning our club cars very soon. 
Work on Victoria has progressed quite well over the last month despite an extreme lack 
of spare time to get the work done in. By the time you read this she should have been 
reassembled and hopefully the running in period can now commence. It’s been quite a 
problem trying to remember where all the bits go after all this time. Believe it or not the 
radiator and front grill section contain about 100 nuts and bolts all of which have been 
replaced with nice shiny new ones. I’ve now started to try to put together an original tool 
kit but would you believe there is 36 different items in it? I think it will be quite a chal-
lenge to get hold of some of the correct bits but I did manage to pick up one or two at 
Beaulieu last month.  
I think that’s about all from me for this month so until next time, Happy Minoring, Laurie. 
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Here are some photos of the fun and 
frolics at Avon Heath and Breamore 
for this year’s Aubrey Batt run. It was 
the first outing for our new Branch 
Flag – so apologies for featuring it 
heavily! Thanks to the staff at Avon 
Heath for the excellent breakfast 
which formed the start to the day. 
We then headed off in a bit of a con-
voy on a very picturesque run 
through the country side to the 
Breamore Museum site where there 

was a Steam – Up show in progress.  Top left and clock 
wise is Sue Harrington’s 2 door with Dave and June’s MGB. 
Next is a photo by Phil Traves taken on the road run (whilst 
stationary – of course). Next is the convoy heading towards 
Breamore, followed by Mike Sheppard’s rear end and the 
general line up. 

AAAA U B R E YU B R E YU B R E YU B R E Y     BBBB A TTATTATTATT     RRRR U NU NU NU N     9  M9  M9  M9  M A YA YA YA Y     1 01 01010     

Page 7 www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk                    June 2010 

 
Good evening and welcome 
to June Clubnight. The Au-

brey Batt run on Sunday 9th May turned out to be a very good dis-
play with 22 cars attending. The full English breakfast at Avon 
Heath Café was very good too and a good start to the day. Thanks 
to Marion and Amelia and all the staff for their efforts. The run to 
Breamore house and their steam up were good but the weather 
was a bit on the cold side, but dry. I thought the talk on May Clubnight was very in-
teresting and it was nice to have some good remarks back from Branch Members. 
At the rally this year we are planning an auction for car parts and other items. If you 
have any suitable, good quality items please bring them along on the day and see 
Roy Gale (high quality articles only please!). See separate article for more details. 
Also don’t forget the cake stall, bric-a-brac, books and of course, raffle prizes. 
July’s clubnight will be a run to Ringwood Museum for a light meal. Jacky will be col-
lecting the money which will be £4.50 per person. Slips are included in this newslet-
ter. Let us know if you are coming so that we can get an idea of numbers. I would 
like to thank Karl for helping the committee at Beaulieu and for the use of his van. 
I spoke to Carole Ford to see how Steve was getting on. He is still in Bournemouth 
Hospital  but not up to seeing visitors yet. All the members send their best wishes to 
you both. 
Happy Motoring, John. 

CCCC H A I RM A N SH A I RM A N SH A I RM A N SH A I RM A N S     RRRR E PO RTE PO RTE PO RTE PO RT     

Thanks to Christine Tilly for this little story and you don’t even have to be a mother to enjoy it! 
(By the way I don’t think Brian Tilly is the subject of this story!) 
Brian invited his mother over for dinner. During the course of the meal, Brian’s mother couldn’t 
help noticing how beautiful Brian’s roommate, Jennifer was. Brian’s mum had long been sus-
picious of the ‘platonic’ relationship between Brian and Jennifer and this had only made her 
more curious. 
Over the course of the evening, while watching the two interact, she started to wonder if there 
was more between Brian and Jennifer than met the eye. 
Reading his mum’s thought, Brian volunteered. I know what you must be thinking, but I assure 
you Jennifer and I are just roommates. 
About a week later, Jennifer came to Brian saying, ‘Ever since your mum came over to dinner, 
I’ve been unable to find the beautiful silver gravy ladle. You don’t suppose she took it do you? 
Brian said, “Well I doubt it but I’ll send her an email just to be sure. So he sat down and wrote: 
“Dear Mum, I’m not saying you ‘did’ take the gravy ladle from the house, I’m not saying you 
‘did not’ take the gravy ladle. But the fact remains that one has been missing ever since you 
were here for dinner. Love Brian.” 
Several days later Brian received an email back from his mother as follows: 
“Dear Brian, I’m not saying you ‘do’ sleep with Jennifer and I’m not saying you ‘do not’ sleep 
with Jennifer. But the fact remains that if Jennifer is sleeping in her own bed, she would have 
found the gravy ladle by now!” 

HHHH A V I N GA V I N GA V I N GA V I N G     M U MM U MM U MM U M     O V E RO V E RO V E RO V E R     F O RF O RF O RF O R     D I N N E RD I N N E RD I N N E RD I N N E R     
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Tim Furmidge, Dorset 
Member of Sturminster 
Newton, has a rather 
nice 1098cc Dove Grey 
2 door built in 1964 and 
registered in 1965 (JVX 
148C). Tim is an agency 
local authority planning 
officer who is currently 
on secondment to Isle 
of Wight Council. He 
was allowed leave to re-
turn to the mainland for 
the Aubrey Batt run on 
9th May 2010 and this 
gave me a chance to 
catch up with him and ask him about his Minor. Tim is another of 
our members who has owned the same car twice (having this in 
common with Phil Traves and his Traveller). 
He originally bought the car when he lived in Totton in Southamp-
ton in the early nineties from some medical students. He then 

stripped and rebuilt it over a 
seven year period during which 
time it was a ‘hobby’ car rather 
than an everyday car. However, 
the situation changed in about 
2000 when Tim needed some 
money to buy a house. Conse-
quently, the car had to go! He 
sold it to (Dorset member) Andy 
Westcott’s sister and it was 
used every day and kept out-

side. 
The opportunity came in 2007 to re-acquire the car and Tim 
bought it back again. Whilst the car was still OK mechanically, it 

(Con�nued on page 9) 

TTTT I MI MI MI M     

Page 9 www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk                    June 2010 Page 9 www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk                February 2010 

required a bit of attention to 
the bodywork to bring back to 
tip top condition. Tim’s work 
then took him to Guernsey for 
a year and nothing much hap-
pened until about late 2008. 
At this time an intensive 7 
month restoration was started 
and was completed in time for 
the 2009 Branch Rally at 
Avon Heath. 
The car has a few modifica-

tions, the most noticeable of which when you first approach the 
car is the Newton Commercial seats which not only look good 
but are quite comfy also. The engine is standard but has a larger 
1 ¾ inch HIF carburettor, telescopic rear shock absorbers, alter-
nator and halogen lighting. There are also some other subtle al-

terations to the 
engine breath-
ing system. 
The respray 
was done by a 
local firm in 
S t u r m i n s t e r 
who took 3 
months to fin-
ish the job. 
As to the fu-
ture, there are 
some other im-
provements be-
ing planned, 
such as fitting 

telescopic shocks on the front. All in all, a very nice car and 
thanks to Tim for his help with this article. 

(Con�nued from page 8) 
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